

TERRY O'SULLIVAN

General President

ARMAND E. SABITONI General Secretary-Treasurer

Vice Presidents:

RAYMOND M. POCINO

JOSEPH S. MANCINELLI

ROCCO DAVIS

Special Assistant to the

General President

VINCENT R. MASINO
DENNIS L. MARTIRE

ROBERT E. RICHARDSON

RALPH E. COLE

JOHN F. PENN

OSCAR DE LA TORRE

SERGIO RASCON

ROBERT F. ABBOTT

SAMUEL STATEN, JR.

PAUL V. HOGROGIAN

THEODORE T. GREEN

General Counsel

HEADQUARTERS:

905 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20006-1765 202-737-8320 Fax: 202-737-2754 www.liuna.org

LiUNA!

CENTRAL & EASTERN CANADA REGIONAL OFFICE

44 Hughson Street, South • Hamilton, Ontario, L8N 2A7 Phone: (905) 522-7177 • Fax: (905) 522-9310 • www.liuna.ca

May 9, 2023

Mayor Patrick Brown and City Council Members City of Brampton 2 Wellington Street West Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2

Dear Mayor Brown and Members of City Council,

I am writing on behalf of LiUNA – the Labourers' International Union of North America and our 90,000 plus members across the Province of Ontario, to express our strong support for the proposed LRT Extension Study along Main Street from the Brampton Gateway Terminal to the Brampton GO Station.

LiUNA is committed to building and supporting communities large and small, not only in Ontario but across this country. We believe that the LRT extension will have a tremendous positive impact on the City of Brampton and its residents. By creating a new and efficient transportation option, the LRT will provide greater accessibility not only for its' residents but for the thousands that visit Brampton each day whether for work or play.

We also understand the potential economic benefits that the LRT extension could bring to your great city. The construction of the LRT alone will create hundreds of jobs for our members. Moreover, as an organization dedicated to promoting sustainability, we appreciate access to more sustainable alternatives to driving in order to reduce traffic congestion and associated air pollution in Brampton.

LiUNA is committed to supporting initiatives that benefit the community, and we believe that the LRT extension will help to make Brampton a better place to live, work, and invest. We ask that you please support this needed proposal.

With kind regards, I remain

Sincerely,

Joseph S. Mancinelli International Vice President Canadian Director and Central & Eastern Canada Regional Manager

Feel the Power

cc: Jack Oliveira, Business Manager, LiUNA Ontario Provincial District Council and LiUNA Local 183

cc: Carmen Principato, Business Manager, LiUNA Local 506